State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS REGULATION
Division of Design Professionals
Board of Registration for Professional Engineers
1511 Pontiac Avenue, Bldg. 68
Cranston, Rhode Island 02920

CONCISE EXPLANATORY STATEMENT

Board of Registration for Professional Engineers— Repeal of The Administrative
Rules of the Board of Registration for Professional Engineers.

The Department of Business Regulation (“Department”) hereby proposes to repeal The
Administrative Rules of the Board of Registration for Professional Engineers
(“Administrative Rules”).

The purpose of this repeal is to allow for the simultaneous adoption of the Rules and
Regulations for Professional Engineering in the State of Rhode Island (“Professional
Engineering Regulation™) to be effective upon the repeal of the existing Administrative
Rules of the Board of Registration for Professional Engineers and makes this statement in
accordance with R.1. Gen. Laws 8 42-35-2.3. The Department proposes the simultaneous
adoption of the Professional Engineering Regulations and the repeal of the existing
Administrative Rules in order to: i) re-organize the Administrative Rules to be more
logical, and readable; ii) confirm statutory and administrative changes made regarding the
function and role of the Board of Registration for Professional Engineers; and, iii) reflect
policy changes regarding educational, experience, and testing requirements.

A hearing on the proposed repeal of the Administrative Rules was held on April 4, 2014.
No public comments were received or testimony provided either prior to or at the
hearing.
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